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Community Advisory Board: 

 

The Community Advisory Council met on November 23 at Lane County Youth Services. A 

representative from NAMI announced that NAMI was looking for bilingual volunteers. They are 

trying to increase their ability to reach individuals and families affected by mental health issues 

in Latino communities. 

The “getting to know you” introductory question was “what is your favorite Thanksgiving 

tradition or memory?” Debi Farr gave the Trillium report. There was a discussion about OHP 

renewals and problems consumers were experiencing. Debi answered questions and offered to 

send information about the OHP hotline and where to find Application Assisters in Lane County. 

Debi mentioned that Trillium had participated in the very successful Health Fair at Centro Latino 

Americano. 

She also shared the names of groups who were awarded the Transformation grants: Centro 

Latino Americano, Cornerstone Community Housing, Daisy CHAIN, Mid Lane Cares, Peace 

Harbor Hospital Foundation and Willamette Dental. 

Rick Kincade reported from the CAP. They are reviewing the CCO Incentive Metrics and 

planning their strategies for next year. 

There was a report on the Community Health Assessment (see above.) 

The CAC recognized the efforts of Kay Metzger and wished her a good retirement. 

The remainder of the meeting was focused on the next stages of creating a vision and mission 

for Trillium. The CAC was divided into three smaller groups and asked to identify the top three 

values for the mission and the vision. There was good participation and sharing. Paige will be 

providing the final report. 


